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180.
Prof H Ngubane (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether, in the light of the death of a fisherman in the Durban harbour and the fact that his colleague contracted an ailment, his department conducts periodic checks on harbour, river and stream water to ascertain the level of toxicity of such water for the protection of the direct and indirect consumers of such water;  if not, why not;  if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

Pollution in the harbour falls under the Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism who have their own pollution control officers monitoring the quality of the water, as well as pollution control measures in the harbour area.  Further, the local authority has the responsibility of preventing pollution of any water resources within their boundaries.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has a responsibility for managing water quality in our rivers throughout the country, however, pollution cannot be entirely avoided.  When an incident of this nature highlights a particular problem, my Department and the other role players take particular steps to identify and rectify the problem.  The correct information regarding the cause of the problem is the first step in being able to resolve it.

As far as the death of a fisherman in the Durban harbour is concerned, I can report that apparently two fishermen who had been wading in the Durban harbour in the vicinity of the Umhlatuzana River inlet picked up Vibrio infections in wounds on their legs.  This bacteria is closely related to the Cholera bacteria.  The City Health Department of the Ethekwini Municipality is in the process of investigating the situation surrounding the death of the fisherman along with Durban Water and Waste.  Samples have been collected and moor pads placed at strategic localities.  So far this bacteria has not been picked up anywhere.

Both fishermen ended up in hospital with serious blood infections (Toxemia) and one of the men died.  The other person is apparently now on the way to recovery.  The medical team who investigated the infection indicated that this type of infection/bacteria is very rare and are puzzled as to where it came from.  The feeling is that it could have been introduced into the harbour via the Umhlatuzana canal.  It is probable that the bacteria came from one of the informal settlements on the banks of this canal, although this has not been proved.  No one is sure of the exact movements of the two fishermen, so it is not possible to be more specific.

